
 

Minutes:  Resources Committee meeting on 6th October 2021, 
at 9.30am via Teams 
 
Attendees: George Rose (Chair and minutes) GR, Robert Aitken RA, Be Ansell BA, Sarah 
Awuye SA, Anne Clayton AC, Karen May KM, Nancy Upton NU 
 
Apologies: Alice Buxton 

 
Declarations of interest 

 None 
 
Minutes of the last meeting (7th July 2021) 

 Minutes approved 

 Matters arising:  
- Premises Manager: Hiring of an additional resource to support KM remains 

on hold due to lack of suitable candidates. The Committee asked KM to keep 
an eye on workload and raise the flag if concerns arise.   

- Safeguarding: Some governors still have not completed safeguarding 
training. SA will lead a session in the school at the start of term. ACTION: all 
governors to be invited to this session. 

- Health and Safety Policy: An updated H&S policy was approved at the last 
Resources Committee, but was subsequently rejected by FGB on the basis 
that it was not specific to the school. KM confirmed that the policy is in fact 
specific to the school, and that section 4 of the document is tailored as such. 
ACTION: H&S policy to be re-presented to FGB for approval. 

- Health and Safety named governor: Since Daniel Walters has stood down as 
Premises lead there is no longer a named governor responsible for H&S. RA 
volunteered to take on this role, and to visit the school to gain a better 
understanding of the current H&S regime. ACTION: GR to confirm this role 
with Ben Hegedus. 

- Apprenticeship levy: KM updated the group on the lack of progress with 
getting the school signed up to the levy – because the school is Voluntary 
Aided. SA confirmed that KM has put in significant effort, but has been met 
with no solution. As a result, the school is having to offer cheaper online 
training to staff members, which is not ideal – and represents a retention 
risk for staff who feel they do not get sufficient development. The 
Committee discussed possible solutions, but no action agreed at this stage. 

 

Topics for discussion 
 
Reserves policy 
 

 The Committee discussed a possible reserves policy of holding £100-150k, following 
recent discussions at the away day – however the Committee did not conclude this 
is the correct approach (yet). 

 Concern was raised that it was unjustifiable to hold onto such a large amount of cash 
with no purpose – BA noted that the school operated through 1.5 years of COVID 
without needing to use any reserves. The Committee agreed that a reserves policy 
should be specifically for unexpected costs, and not for future projects. KM 



confirmed that the budget includes £5-6k per year for such costs already (from the 
LA) – and that there is currently £12k outstanding in the budget which has not yet 
been spent. There was also concern about using money in the reserve account to 
pay for things which other schools rely on central funding to pay for. 

 The Committee proposed that the development plan should be developed further in 
the first instance, to understand the cost of planned projects / strategic priorities, 
and making a holistic financial plan for the coming 2-3 years before committing to a 
reserves policy. 

 
School development planning 
 

 The Committee reviewed the latest development plan with SA and KM. 

 SA advised that the two highest priority projects for the coming year are the Early 
Years outdoor development and the staffroom refurbishment (important for staff 
wellbeing). Based on quotes provided by a range of contractors, expected costs for 
these two are £110k and £15k respectively (figures include VAT). 

 KM advised that there is already £39k in the budget for capital projects, and 
therefore the net cost of these two projects is in the region of (£110k + £15k – £39k) 
= £86k. Current balances in the reserves account is £430k. ACTION: Approval from 
FGB requested for these two projects, which hopefully can be completed in 
Spring/Summer 2022. 

 The Committee discussed the preparation of a more formal development plan 
aligned to the school’s strategic needs. ACTION: Resources Committee to develop 
such a plan to be brought to a future FGB meeting. 

 The Committee also discussed the grant opportunity raised by Nur Laiq. ACTION: SA 
to share with staff in case of interest for classroom projects. 

 
School’s climate impact 
 

 The Committee discussed a possible project over the coming year to build on the 
presentation given at the away day – but was concerned about likely additional 
workload, which would inevitably fall to KM and SA. 

 NU commented how impressed she is at the coverage given to the topic already at 
the school, and SA confirmed this is a key agenda item at the School Council. 

 RA proposed a brief communication from FGB to parents expressing support for the 
school on this topic, and that this remains a standing agenda item at Resources 
Committee. ACTION: RA to draft email for SA, to be discussed at FGB. 

 
Period 6 budget monitoring 
 

 KM updated the Committee on the latest budget, but noted significant uncertainty 
in the three-year projection due to both (low) pupil numbers and staff pay rises. On 
current projections, the carry-forward into next financial year will be £103k 
compared to £111k originally budgeted. This is mainly due to a few larger items 
which were unbudgeted, including staff toilets and new dining furniture.  

 AC asked if the school would consider taking on refugee children arriving into the 
county from Afghanistan, and whether this would contribute to student head count. 
Whilst not impossible, no clear conclusion on this point was agreed. 

 
 
 



Health and Safety incidents 
 

 None to report.  
 
Safeguarding 
 

 Four open cases which SA is carefully monitoring. 

 One incident where an EY child managed to get out of the school premises during 
after-school club. SA has requested a report on this incident. 

 SA has requested a safeguarding audit, which will take place on Thursday 14th 
October – only because it has been a while since the last such audit, and there are 
no major concerns. 

 
Staffing 
 

 Ben Sadler (PE coach) has resigned and will leave the school in November. SLT to 
meet to discuss replacement options – which will be a chance to think more broadly 
about how extended school provision is run. 

 
AOB 
 

 None  
 
 
Date and time of next meeting 
GR to email the group to schedule 
 


